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OPA’s Salary Increases Report, 
 

And 
 

OPA Terminations Report 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

*Citywide Equal Employment Database Systems  

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

(Page 3 includes all pages of applicable DCAS 
distributed CEEDS reports, and OPA’s Salary 
Increases and Termination Reports) 
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OPA: Q2 FY2025 Workforce Diversity Dashboard  
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EEO OPA DISCRETIONARY INCREASES REPORT 
               ACTI VITY OCC URRING  IN THIS  REPO RTING QUART ER  IS  S HADED      

     
   FISCAL                  REASON                                     SUM      
    YEAR         REASON    DESC           ETHN         GENDER        COUNT INC &     
     2025    CODE     SHORT          DESC          CODE     PROMOTIONS  
   -----------    ------    ------------    ----------         -----   -----------  
 
Oct 2024 – Dec 2024 N/A    N/A      N/A         N/A    0 
                                                                                                                                                                            ---- 
                                                                                                                                                                               0 (Q2 Total) 
 
Jul 2024 – Sep 2024 S97  NON-MGRL SAL CHG UNKNOWN FEMALE               1 
 
   M16    PROMOTION                    WHITE         MALE    1 
                                                                                                                                                                            ---- 
                                                                                                                                                                               2 (Q1 Total) 
 
 

White Black Hisp Asian/Paci Unknown Total   
1 0 0 0 0 1 Male 
0 0 0 0 1 1 Female 

1 0 0 0 1 2 Totals 
 

 

 

End of Page 
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EEO OPA SEPARATIONS REPORT 
          ACTIVITY  OCCUR RING I N THIS  R EPORTI NG QUARTE R IS  S HADE D 

 
 
  FISCAL   LEAVE         REASON                                                    
  YEAR             REASON      DESC                     ETHN          GENDER           SUM    
  2025         CODE           SHORT                 DESC           CODE               COUNT 
  ----------             ------------      ----------             ------        -----------            -----------   
 
Oct 2024 – Dec 2024 I01      VOL RETIREMENT     BLACK MALE  1 
 
           HISP   FEMALE 1 
                                                                                                                                                                           ---- 
                                                                                                                                                                              2 (Q2 Total) 
 
 
Jul 2024 – Sep 2024 L97      LV W/PAY, PND RETMNT     BLACK MALE  1 
 
   T3A      TERM/VOL TRANSFER       BLACK  FEMALE 1     
                                                                                                                                                ---- 
                                                                                                                                                                             2 (Q1 Total) 
 
 
 

 
White Black Hispanic Asian/Paci Unknown Total   

0 2 0 0 0 2 Male 
0 1 1 0 0 2 Female 

0 3 1 0 0 4 Totals 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

End of Page 
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 Confidential EEO Report 
 

SUMMARY OF OPA’S REASONABLE ACCOMMODATION REQUESTS 
 

(10/01/2024–12/31/2024: 2N D QUARTER OF FY 2025)  

 
ACTIVITY OCCURRING IN THIS REPORTING QUARTER IS SHADED 

  
 

EMPLOYEE 
BASIS OF 
REQUEST  

DATE 
FILED 

DATE 
GRANTED 

DATE 
CLOSED 

 
COMMENTS 

Betty Rodriguez 
131-2025-20xx 

Disability – 
Medical, WFH 
(Non-COVID) 
 

TBD TBD OPEN: 
TBD 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  
1/10/2025:  Per email from 
HR, employee to be out on 
FMLA effective 1/24/2025; 
post-op evaluation will then 
determine if employee will 
submit request to WFH. 
 
12/16/2024 - HR contacted 
EEO, stated that employee 
may seek to request a 
reasonable accommodation; 
EEO provided employee 
with the RA form and 
instructions for supporting 
documentation. 
 

Daverlice De Los 
Santos 

131-2025-00006 
 

Disability – 
Medical, WFH 
(Non-COVID) 
 

12/27/24 12/30/24 CLOSED: 
Expired 

1/10/2025 
 
 

12/30/2024: RA approval 
letter sent to employee. 
 
12/30/2024: RA request 
reviewed and approved by 
Agency Head, effective 
12/31/2024 – 1/10/2025.  
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               
12/17/2024: Employee 
submitted RA request form 
updated medical 
documentation to be 
provided, post-op visit.  
 

Magda Claudio 
131-2025-00005 

Disability – 
Medical, WFH 
(Non-COVID) 
 

12/4/2024 Denied, 
12/10/24 

CLOSED: 
1/13/2025 

1/13/2025:  Employee 
contacted EEO, said they 
plan to return to work on 
1/16/2025. Employee wants 
an accommodation for 
flexible work schedule to 
attend P/T sessions.  EEO 
informed employee to 
submit a new RA request 
form and supporting 
medical documentation.                                                                                                                                                            
 
1/2/2025:  Employee's 
Union Rep contacted EEO, 
asking that employee be 
given more time to submit 
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an appeal: EEO informed 
employee to submit their 
appeal by COB on 
01/13/2025. 
 
12/10/2024: RA denial letter 
with appeal process 
information sent to 
employee. 
 
12/10/2024: RA request 
reviewed and denied by 
Agency Head.   
 
12/4/2024:  Employee 
submitted RA request form 
and medical documentation.   
 

Susan Adams 
131-2025-00004 

Disability – 
Medical, WFH 
(Non-COVID) 
 

10/28/24  
Ext: 

01/27/25 
 

10/28/24 

OPEN: 
4/30/2025 

 
01/27/2025: RA approval 
letter sent to employee. 
 
01/27/2025: RA request 
reviewed and approved by 
Agency Head, effective 
2/3/2025 – 4/30/2025.  
 
10/31/2024: RA approval 
letter sent to employee. 
 
10/31/2024: RA request 
reviewed and approved by 
Agency Head, effective 
10/31/2024 – 2/1/2025.  
 
10/28/2024:  Employee 
submitted RA request form 
and medical documentation.   
 

John Raymond 
131-2025-00003 

 

Disability – 
Medical, WFH 
(Non-COVID) 
 
 

10/23/24 Ext: 
12/30/24 

 
11/6/24 

 
 

CLOSED: 
1/10/2025 

12/30/2024: RA approval 
letter sent to employee. 
 
12/30/2024:  RA ext. 
request reviewed and 
approved by Agency Head, 
effective 1/3/2025-
01/10/2025. 
 
11/6/2024: RA approval 
letter sent to employee. 
 
11/6/2024:  RA request 
reviewed and approved by 
Agency Head, effective 
11/22/2024-01/02/2025. 
 
10/22/2024:  Employee’s 
supervisor contacted EEO;  
RA request form and 
instructions provided to the 
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employee.  
 

David Zaltsman 
131-2025-00002 

 
 

Disability – 
Medical, WFH 
(Non-COVID) 
 
 

10/22/24 Ext: 
12/23/24 

 
10/28/24 

 
 

CLOSED: 
01/17/2025 

 
12/30/2024: RA approval 
letter sent to employee. 
 
12/23/2024:  RA ext. 
request reviewed and 
approved by Agency Head, 
effective 12/23/2024-
01/17/2025. 
 
10/28/2024: RA approval 
letter sent to employee. 
 
10/28/2024:  RA request 
reviewed and approved by 
Agency Head, effective 
10/29/2024-12/20/2024. 
 
10/22/2024:  Employee 
submitted RA request form 
and medical note to EEO.  
 

Maria Palmieri 
131-2025-00001 

 

Disability – 
Medical, WFH 
(Non-COVID) 
 
 

9/25/2024 Ext: 
12/16/2024 

 
9/27/2024 

 
 

OPEN: 
Expires 

3/14/2025 

12/23/2024: RA approval 
letter sent to employee. 
 
12/16/2024:  RA ext. request 
reviewed and approved by 
Agency Head, effective 
12/23/2024-3/14/2025. 
 
9/27/2024: RA approval 
letter sent to employee. 
 
9/27/2024: RA request 
reviewed and approved by 
Agency Head, effective 
9/30/2024-12/20/2024. 
 
10/28/2024:  Employee 
submitted RA request form 
and medical note to EEO.  
 

Evelyn Rosario 
131-2024-00015 

 

Disability – 
Medical, WFH 
(Non-COVID) 
 
 

8/7/2024 8/14/2024 CLOSED: 
Expired 

9/16/2024 

8/14/2024: RA approval 
letter sent to employee. 
 
8/14/2024: RA request 
reviewed and approved by 
Agency Head, effective 
9/3/2024 –9/16/2024.  
 
8/7/2024:  Employee 
submitted RA request form 
and medical note to EEO.  
 

Kedne Lewis 
131-2024-00013 

Disability – 
Medical, WFH 
(Non-COVID) 
 

7/17/2024 7/24/2024 CLOSED: 
Expired 

9/27/2024 

6/24/2024: RA approval 
letter sent to employee. 
 
7/24/2024: RA request 
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 reviewed and approved by 
Agency Head, effective 
7/25/2024 –9/27/2024.  
 
7/17/2024:  Employee 
submitted RA request form 
and medical note to EEO.  
 

Daverlice De Los 
Santos 

131-2024-00012 

Disability – 
Medical, WFH 
(Non-COVID) 
 
 

7/16/2024 7/23/2024 CLOSED: 
Expired 

07/30/24 

7/23/2024: RA approval 
letter sent to employee. 
 
7/23/2024: RA request 
reviewed and approved by 
Agency Head, effective 
7/24/2024 –7/30/2024.  
 
7/16/2024:  Employee 
submitted RA request form 
and medical note to EEO.  
 

Sarita Cerda 
131-2024-00014 

 

Disability – 
Medical, WFH 
(Non-COVID) 
 
 

7/3/2024 Ext: 
8/13/2024 

 
7/11/2024 

CLOSED: 
Expired 

9/23/2024  

8/13/2024: RA ext. approval 
letter sent to employee. 
 
8/13/2024: RA ext. approval 
letter sent to employee,  
WFH 2 days per week,  
effective 8/14/2024 
9/23/2024.  
 
7/30/2024:  RA committee 
reviewed appeal; upheld 
decision to grant 2 days 
WFH until 8/13/2024.                  
 
7/19/2024: Employee 
submitted RA appeal letter. 
 
7/11/2024: RA approval 
letter sent to employee, with 
information re: the appeal 
process. 
 
7/11/2024: RA request 
reviewed; denied F/T WFH, 
approved by Agency Head to 
WFH 2 days per week,  
effective 7/11/2024 –
8/13/2024.  
 
7/3/2024:  Employee 
submitted RA request form 
and medical note to EEO.  
 

Karen Zhao 
131-2024-00011 

Disability – 
Medical, WFH 
(Non-COVID) 
 
 

6/11/2024 6/24/2024 CLOSED: 
Expired 

8/23/2024 

6/24/2024: RA approval 
letter sent to employee. 
 
6/24/2024: RA request 
reviewed and approved by 
Agency Head, effective 
6/27/2024 –8/23/2024.  
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6/11/2024:  Employee 
submitted RA request form 
and medical note to EEO.  
 

Hisham Hassan 
131-2024-00009 

Disability – 
Medical, WFH 
(Non-COVID) 
 

4/15/2024    Ext: 
11/22/2024 
 

Ext:  
10/11/2024 
 

Ext: 
8/9/2024 

 
        Ext: 
5/30/2024 
 
4/17/2024 

 
 
 
 
 

OPEN: 
Expires 

2/21/2025 

11/22/2024: RA ext. 
approval letter sent to 
employee. 
 
11/22/2024: RA ext. request 
reviewed and approved by 
Agency Head, effective 
11/25/2024 –2/21/2025, 
WFH 3 days per week,  
M-W-F. 
 
10/11/2024: RA ext. 
approval letter sent to 
employee. 
 
10/11/2024: RA ext. request 
reviewed and approved by 
Agency Head, effective 
10/15/2024 –11/22/2024, 
WFH 3 days per week,  
M-W-F. 
 
8/9/2024: RA ext. approval 
letter sent to employee. 
 
8/9/2024: RA ext. request 
reviewed and approved by 
Agency Head, effective 
8/9/2024 –10/8/2024, 
WFH 3 days per week. 
 
5/30/2024: RA ext. 
approval letter sent to 
employee. 
 
5/30/2024: RA ext. request 
reviewed and approved by 
Agency Head, effective 
5/31/2024 –7/26/2024, 
WFH 3 days per week. 
 
4/17/2024: RA approval 
letter sent to employee. 
 
4/17/2024: RA request 
reviewed and approved by 
Agency Head, effective 
4/18/2024 –5/15/2024. 
 
4/15/2024:  Employee 
submitted RA request form 
and medical note to EEO.  
 

Isis Ortiz 
131-2024-00007 

Disability – 
Medical, WFH 

4/8/2024  
 

 
 

12/18/2024: RA extension 
approval letter sent to 
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 (Non-COVID) 
 

Ext: 
12/18/2025 

 
 

Ext: 
10/1/2024 

 
Ext: 

7/11/2024 
 

       
4/17/2024 

 
 

OPEN: 
Expires 

4/5/2025 
 

employee. 
 
12/18/2024: RA extension 
request reviewed and 
approved by Agency Head, 
effective 12/30/2024– 
4/5/2025. 
 
7/11/2024: RA extension 
approval letter sent to 
employee. 
 
10/1/2024: RA extension 
request reviewed and 
approved by Agency Head, 
effective 10/7/2024 – 
12/27/2024. 
 
10/1/2024: RA extension 
approval letter sent to 
employee. 
 
7/11/2024: RA extension 
request reviewed and 
approved by Agency Head, 
effective 7/12/2024 – 
10/4/2024. 
 
4/17/2024: RA approval 
letter sent to employee. 
 
4/17/2024: RA request 
reviewed and approved by 
Agency Head, effective 
4/18/2024 –7/11/2024,  
3-mth. checkpoint. 
 
4/8/2024:  Employee 
submitted RA request form 
and medical note to EEO, 
requesting WFH for 1 year.  
 

Heidi Scheuber 
131-2024-00003 

(see 131-2023-00005) 
 

Disability –
Medical, WFH 
COVID-19  

1/18/2024 Ext: 
11/25/2024 

 
Ext: 

8/14/2024 
 

Ext: 
5/31/24 

 
Ext: 

4/30/24 
 

Ext: 
2/1/2024 

 
 
 
 

OPEN: 
Expires 

2/28/2025 

11/25/2024: RA extension 
approval letter sent to 
employee. 
 
11/25/2024: RA extension 
request reviewed and 
approved by Agency Head, 
effective 12/2/2024 – 
2/28/2025. 
 
8/14/2024: RA extension 
approval letter sent to 
employee. 
 
8/14/2024: RA extension 
request reviewed and 
approved by Agency Head, 
effective 9/3/2024 – 
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 11/29/2024. 
 
5/31/2024: RA extension 
approval letter sent to 
employee. 
 
5/31/2024: RA extension 
request reviewed and 
approved by Agency Head, 
effective 6/3/2024 – 
8/30/2024. 
 
4/30/2024: RA extension 
approval letter sent to 
employee. 
 
4/30/2024: RA extension 
request reviewed and 
approved by Agency Head, 
effective 5/1/2024 – 
5/30/2024. 
 
2/1/2024: RA extension 
approval letter sent to 
employee. 
 
2/1/2024: RA extension 
request reviewed and 
approved by Agency Head, 
effective 2/1/2024 – 
4/30/2024. 
 

David Low 
131-2024-00004 

(see 131-2023-00007) 
 

Disability – 
Medical, WFH 
(Non-COVID) 
 

1/22/2024 Ext: 
1/6/2025 

 
Ext: 

10/16/24 
 

Ext: 
7/23/2024 

 
 
 

Ext: 
4/22/2024 

 
 

Ext. 
01/22/24 

 
 
 

OPEN: 
Expires 
4/4/25 

1/6/2025: RA extension 
approval letter sent to 
employee. 
 
1/6/2025: RA extension 
request reviewed and 
approved by Agency Head, 
effective 1/13/2025 – 
4/4/2025. 
 
10/16/2024: RA extension 
approval letter sent to 
employee. 
 
10/16/2024: RA extension 
request reviewed and 
approved by Agency Head, 
effective 10/21/2024 – 
01/10/2025. 
 
7/23/2024: RA extension 
approval letter sent to 
employee. 
 
7/23/2024: RA extension 
request reviewed and 
approved by Agency Head, 
effective 7/29/2024 – 
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End of Page 

10/18/2024. 
 
4/22/2024: RA extension 
approval letter sent to 
employee. 
 
4/22/2024: RA extension 
request reviewed and 
approved by Agency Head, 
effective 4/29/2024 – 
07/26/2024. 
 
1/22/2024: RA extension 
approval letter sent to 
employee. 
 
1/22/2024: RA extension 
request approved by Agency 
Head, effective 1/29/24 – 
04/26/2024. 

Steven Denio 
127-2024-00005 

(see 127-2023-00003) 
 
 

Other – 
Modified 
Work 
Schedule 

3/22/2024 Ext: 
3/29/2024 

OPEN: 
Expires 

3/28/2025 
 

3/29/2024: RA extension 
approval letter sent to 
employee. 
 
3/29/2024: RA extension 
request reviewed and 
approved by Agency Head, 
effective 3/29/2024-
3/28/2025 with 6-month 
checkpoint meetings to be 
conducted. 
 
3/22/2024:  New medical 
note submitted to EEO.   
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EEO MEETING 
Thursday, January 30, 2025 

 
EEO & Diversity Activities  
 

• OPA’s Discretionary Salary Increases and Personnel Separations for the 2nd Quarter of FY 
2025 as set forth in OPA’s Reports. 
 

• OPA’s Organizational Profile as set forth in the 2nd Quarter FY 2025 CEEDS Report. 
 

• OPA did not have any new hires in Q2 FY 2025.  OPA continues to provide mandatory EEO and 
Diversity & Inclusion training (via CBT modules) as part of standard onboarding to the agency.   
 

• On 10/2/2024, The NYC Mayors Office and Gender Equity Interagency Partnership hosted their 
Status meeting.  Among the Agenda items presented were: 

 
o Overview of GEIP Initiatives  
o CGE Economic Mobility Opportunity (EMO)  
o Seramount and Catalyst resources 
o ENDGBV Family Justice Center 
o Eight Tips for Working with Survivors of Intimate Partner Violence  

 
• On 10/7/2024, DCAS’s Office of Citywide Equity & Inclusion hosted a hybrid workshop session 

called “Unity in Action: Hispanic Heritage and NYC’s Future.”  
 

• On 10/8/2024, FISA’s Administration Unit hosted an on-site Flu Clinic to encourage staff 
members to prevent contracting the flu virus during the winter months.  

 
• On 10/9/2024, 11/7/2024 and 12/10/2024, FISA-OPA Administration distributed the list of NYC 

Civil Service Exams that were open for applications. The email distributions also contained HR’s 
contact information, should staff members have questions or wish to discuss their City career-related 
goals.  

 
• On 10/10/2024, the Mayor’s Office to End Domestic and Gender-based Violence invited agency 

ENDGBV Liaisons to attend tours of the 5 Family Justice Centers, one in each borough.   
 

• On 10/17/2024, FISA-OPA recognized Go Purple Day, an annual day of action held in 
collaboration between the Mayor’s Office to End Domestic and Gender-Based Violence (ENDGBV) 
and community advocates, in honor of National Domestic Violence Awareness Month.  
 

• On 11/4/2024 and 12/23/2024, FISA-OPA Administration distributed the Deferred 
Compensation Plan’s Financial Wellness Webinar/Seminar Calendar for November and 
December 2024 respectively. 
 

• On 11/7/2024, FISA-OPA Administration distributed information and resources about OLR’s 
Employee Assistance Program.  
 

• On 11/8/2024, FISA-OPA’s EEO Office distributed the Agency Head’s memo to directors, 
managers and supervisors, instructing them to conduct the bi-annual Mandatory EEO Policy 
Review Meetings with Staff.  Confirmation of these meetings are to be submitted to the EEO Office 
by/before 12/13/2024.  
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• On 11/19/2024, DCAS-CEI conducted a CityTalk session called “Loyalty in Action: A Legacy of 

Service” in honor of Veterans’ Day.  
 

• On 11/25/2024, FISA-OPA recognized Go Orange Day in honor of the 16 Days of Activism Against 
Gender-Based Violence, observed from 11/25/2024 – 12/10/2024.  

 
• On 12/2/2024, DCAS-CEI approved FISA-OPA’s draft of the FY 2025 DEI-EEO Plan. The official 

FISA-OPA FY 2025 DEI-EEO Plan was then formally submitted to DCAS-CEI, the City Council, the 
EEPC and the NYCCSC later that same day.  
 

• On 12/9/2024, FISA-OPA distributed the Agency Head’s EEO Policy Commitment Statement and 
the associated EEO Information and Resources.  

 
• On 12/19/2024, FISA-OPA held a Winter Celebration event which enabled staff members to share 

in the spirit of the Holiday Season.  
 

• On 10/24/2024 and 12/12/2024, DCAS’s Office of Citywide Equity & Inclusion hosted their EEO 
Best Practices meetings.  Items on each month’s agenda included: 
 
October: 
 
 Local Law 27 (2023) – requires agencies to report annually on their workforce numbers, 

promotions, terminations and voluntary departures from the prior fiscal year.   
 

 Local Law 28 (2023)  – requires agencies to report on inclusive recruitment activities and 
exam training programs annually.  

 
 Presentation from the NYC Commission on Racial Equity - its mission and agenda  

 
 EEO Best Practice strategies from the Comptroller’s Office and the Landmarks Preservation 

Commission 
 
 Evaluating Reasonable Accommodation requests for service animals and/or emotional 

support animals 
 
December:  
 
 Mandatory EEO training reminders and upcoming DEI training offerings 

 
 Leveraging NYCityLearn to support all citywide training for our Agency’s workforce 

 
 Presentation from NYC Mayor’s Office of Immigrant Affairs called “Language Access for a 

Language City.” 
 

 Local Law 75 (2024) - mandates city agencies to provide career counseling to municipal 
employees. The law aims to support professional growth, improve access to promotional 
opportunities, and enhance workforce development.  

 
 Local Law 130 (2023) - Exit Surveys and Interviews; mandates that DCAS develop and 

administer a citywide exit survey. Current managerial survey will be replaced; workplace 
Insights Survey for Exiting Employees (WISE-E) to be rolled out in early 2025 
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 Local Law 18 (2019) and Local Law 29 (2023) – Pay Equity laws require the Office of Data 
Analytics (ODA) to provide an annual report on pay data from city agencies.  DCAS is required 
to share pay dataset with ODA by 2/28/2025 
 

 Presentation by CUNY’s Baruch College regarding the various Master’s and 
Certificate Programs offered by their Marxe School.   

 
 

 
 
 

 
End of Page 
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EEO Issues Discussed: 
 
 Accommodations 
 
 Betty Rodriguez: Disability, Medical: Work from home (TBD) 
 Daverlice De Los Santos: Disability, Medical: Work from home 
 Magda Claudio: Disability, Medical: Work from home; DENIED; no Appeal was filed 
 Susan Adams: Disability, Medical: Work from home 
 John Raymond: Disability, Medical: Work from home 
 David Zaltsman: Disability, Medical: Work from home 
 Maria Palmieri: Disability, Medical: Work from home 
 Evelyn Rosario: Disability, Medical: Work from home 
 Kedne Lewis: Disability, Medical: Work from home 
 Daverlice De Los Santos: Disability, Medical: Work from home 
 Sarita Cerda: Disability, Medical: Work from home; DENIED F/T WFH; APPEAL denied; 

original RA decision upheld 
 Karen Zhao: Disability, Medical: Work from home 
 Carmen Gong: Disability, Medical: Work from home 
 Isis Ortiz: Disability, Medical: Work from home 
 Kimberly Chance: Disability, Medical: Work from home, non-COVID-19, DENIED 
 Glendora Byer: Disability, Medical: Work from home 
 Eduardo Bravo: Religious Observance: Leave work early on Fridays, PM 
 Hisham Hassan: Disability, Medical: Work from home, non-COVID-19 
 Eduardo Bravo: Disability, Medical: Work from home, non-COVID-19 
 Sky Lindsay: Disability, Medical: Work from home, non-COVID-19 
 Glendora Byer: Disability, Medical:  Automated Standing Desk  
 Sarita Cerda: Disability, Medical: Work from home, DENIED F/T WFH; APPEAL granted 
 Rafael Morales: Disability, Medical: Work from home, non-COVID-19 
 Steven Denio: Disability, Medical: Other, Modified Work Schedule 
 David Low: Disability, Medical: Work from home due to COVID-19  
 Hisham Hassan: Disability, Medical: Work from home, non-COVID-19 
 Heidi Scheuber: Disability, Medical: Work from home, COVID-19 
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EEO MEETING 
Thursday, January 30, 2025 

 
 

ATTENDEES: 
 
______________________________________________ 
NEIL MATTHEW, EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 
 
________________________________________________ 
ANDREA GLICK, FIRST DEPUTY EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR OF ADMINISTRATION  
 
________________________________________________ 
MAUREEN A. MURPHY, GENERAL COUNSEL  
 
________________________________________________ 
VICTOR LEVY, SENIOR MANAGING ATTORNEY   
 
 
_________________________________________________ 
DIANA BICCHETTI, SENIOR DIRECTOR OF HUMAN RESOURCES & TRAINING 
 
 
________________________________________________ 
KRISTEL SIMMONDS-COBB, DIRECTOR OF HUMAN RESOURCES (FISA-OPA) 
 
________________________________________________ 
LOIS VALERO, EEO OFFICER (OPA) 
 
_____________________________________________________ 
ANGELA ROBERTS, EEO COUNSELOR (OPA) 
 
 
____________________________________________________ 
RUDOLPH PHILLIPS, EEO COUNSELOR (OPA) 
 

 ________________________________________________ 
MARGARET WITHERS, EEO OFFICER (FISA) 
 
________________________________________________ 

SHERINE WRIGHT, EEO COUNSELOR (FISA) 
 
 
__01/30/2025: NOT PRESENT ____________________________ 
HIROKO MIYAMOTO, EEO COUNSELOR (FISA) 
 
 
__01/30/2025: NOT PRESENT___________________________ 
AJIT ABRAHAM, EEO COUNSELOR (FISA) 
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	Neil Matthew, Executive Director

